ROTARY BULLETIN

August 11, 2011 "Reach Within To Embrace Humanity"

"Four Way Test – Is It The Truth? Is It Fair To All Concerned? Will It Bring Good Will And Better Friendships? Will It Be Beneficial To All Concerned?"

The VISION 2011 home is completed, and the Rotary Foundation Board asking price is still \$239,900. Trades people contributing to the house's completion continue to suggest a value in excess of \$260,000. Please continue to promote the sale of the home in the community.

Sgt. at Arms – Tom Robbins Greeter – June Ertenberg

HUHS Pickup – No high school pickup – Summer Vacation.

August Birthdays - 8/2 – Tom Doubleday, 8/6 – Gene Wittenberger, 8/29 – Mark Smits.

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE ROTARY MEETING August 4, 2011

OPENING: President Tom Doubleday called the meeting to order. Tom then led the club in prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. Sgt. at Arms, Gretchen Vickney selected "In the Good Old Summertime" as the song of the day. The club sang "Happy Birthday" in honor of Tom Doubleday.

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH: None – Summer Vacation.

EXCHANGE STUDENT REPORT: No Report.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Laura Stange, our new inbound exchange student from Denmark, will be arriving on August 11th.

District Governor, Nancy Rhodes will be in attendance at our August 11th meeting. All Executive Board members should come to the Golf Course to meet with Nancy at 11:00 AM.

Dan Shutts gave his classification speech at today's meeting. Dan is married to Susie and they have four children. Dan grew up on a farm outside of Washington D.C. In his early career he worked for the NSA interpreting Morse code. He received the Army Commendation Medal. After his time in the service, he answered an ad to sell cars. He moved to Wisconsin 13 years ago and got a job working for the Darrow group. He spent 7 years with them. Dan has been working with Ewald Ford in Hartford for the past year. His philosophy at Ewald Ford is to have his staff really take care of the people that come to purchase a vehicle. Dan and his family are also very active with Kettlebrook Church.

PROGRAM: At the noon meeting we had the Packer Raffle Ticket drawing. The lucky winners were Grace McCune, Judy Rodja, Brandon Kuehl, Addie Cassetta, Brian Priestaf, Chris Becker and Vicki Bilah. The club sold 1,161 tickets this year for a profit of \$6,987.00. Tom Doubleday thanked the members who helped to sell tickets this year.

The winner of this week's birthday drawing is Bill Weston. Congratulations Bill for winning the 2^{nd} week in a row.

In the Ace of Hearts Raffle, Jeff Millikin had a chance to win \$106.50 but he drew the 10 of Clubs instead.

Ed Heck reported that there were 14 Rotarians absent without prior makeup.

The Sgt. at Arms Gretchen Vickney collected \$15.00 in Happy/Sad fines from the membership today.